

## CCC Consultations <consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>

## Fwd: Brookland Farm, whistable/chestfield

1 message

Carole Phillips

13 January 2023 at 14:51

To: "consultations@canterbury.gov.uk" <consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>

Sent from Outlook for Android

From: Carole Phillips

Sent: Friday, 13 January 2023, 14:32 To: consultations@canterbury.gov.uk

Subject: Brookland Farm, whitstable/chestfield

Dear CCC,

I wish to register my objections to the above development on several counts.

- 1. Surely there is enough proposed development in the whole of the Canterbury District to fulfil the council's need to reach the government housing targets.
- 2. The proposed housing will not be local houses for local people. They will be snapped up by speculators and investors.
- 3. So many planning applications include schools, doctors surgeries etc yet they never materialise.
- 4. If it were not for the sea Whitstable would be totally encircled by new housing estates.
- 5. With so much current pressure on the waste water system there will inevitably be more polluting by Southern water. Fresh water will also become a crisis if we continue to see rising summer temperatures.

All in all this is a very detrimental housing scheme for existing residents. I object most strongly.

Yours faithfully

Carole Phillips,

Sent from Outlook for Android